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Background Information

East Ayrshire Citizens Advice Bureau (CAB) provides quality advice, information, practical assistance and representation to the people of East Ayrshire on a wide range of issues including:

	Consumer goods & services
	Immigration

	Debt
	Legal

	Education
	NHS

	Employment
	Relationship

	Financial products & services
	Tax

	Health and community care
	Travel, transport & holidays

	Housing
	Utilities


The holistic nature of the service provided by East Ayrshire CAB makes it unique in the area and the annual client satisfaction surveys that are carried out by the bureau provide evidence that the service is extremely valued by the local communities.

East Ayrshire CAB works locally and nationally to improve policies and practices that affect people’s lives. Client based evidence is used to effect change. 

The bureau’s Board of Management comprises members of the public with relevant skills and experience, the bureau Manager, representatives from other local organisations, volunteer members and local Councillors with the role of advisers on behalf of East Ayrshire Council. The Board of Management take decisions on strategic direction and set key priorities.

East Ayrshire CAB is backed by a national network and is a member of the Scottish Association of Citizens Advice Bureaux (Citizens Advice Scotland). 

The bureau Manager oversees the day to day operations of the bureau and is assisted by a Casework Supervisor. There are currently 19 paid members of staff and over 20 volunteers across the bureau.

East Ayrshire CAB operates from two offices, one in Kilmarnock and one in Cumnock.  Additionally there are 5 regular outreach surgeries: Dalmellington, Drongan, Muirkirk, New Cumnock and Patna. The bureau also operates a drop in surgery monthly at East Ayrshire Advocacy Service and at Ayrshire College and weekly at the local foodbank. 

Since 1999 the bureau has been incorporated as a charitable company limited by guarantee. The organisation is funded primarily by East Ayrshire Council to provide its core services. The bureau also receives funding from East Ayrshire Council to provide an independent housing advice service and to help mitigate the impact of welfare reform.  Citizens Advice Scotland funds the bureau to provide the Patient Advice and Support Service throughout Ayrshire until March 2015. 

Each year, East Ayrshire CAB deals with around 11,000 clients who have over 20,000 issues.  80% of the issues dealt with are concerning welfare benefits and debt. The level of enquiries and complexity of the casework highlights the need to maintain staffing levels to cope with the increasing demand and to develop the service.
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